
 FOOTHILL BOULEVARD 
 EMERGENCY WATER PIPE LINING PROJECT  

JUNE/JULY 2014 
 

SALT LAKE CITY DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC UTILITIES 
“Serving our Community, Protecting our Environment” 

Salt Lake City Department of Public Utilities 
is beginning a major emergency pipe 
rehabilitation project on Foothill 
Boulevard/Foothill Drive between 1300 South 
and Sunnyside on Monday, June 9th, 2014.   
 
The existing 32-inch welded steel water 
transmission main located in Foothill 
Blvd/Foothill Drive has had numerous breaks 
over its lifespan.  The pipe was originally 
installed in 1947 to provide a redundant 
source of water to the University of Utah and 
Downtown area.  The frequencies of leaks in 
the last few months require an acceleration of 
the pipe rehabilitation schedule. A trenchless 
method of lining the pipe on the inside has 
been chosen to minimize costs and impacts 
to the public.  The work will take 2-4 weeks to 
complete.   
 
Schedule   
 
Construction starts Monday, June 9, 2014 
with anticipated completion scheduled by July 
3, 2014. Construction hours will be 7:00 AM 
to 7:00 PM - Monday through Saturday. 
 
Construction Impacts 
 
The impacts will include lane closures and 
detours.  Water service should not be 
impacted.  Construction staging and pipe 
layout will impact Foothill Drive.  Pit 
excavation will impact Foothill Boulevard. 
 
Anticipated Road Closures and Detours 
 
Southbound Foothill Boulevard will have two 
travel lanes open at all times and during 
afternoon peak hours (3:00 pm to 8:00 pm) 

all three lanes will be open yet motorists 
should expect lane shifts with some delay 
traveling through the project corridor.   
 
Eastbound and westbound left turn lanes off 
Foothill Blvd at the 1300 South intersection 
will be closed during construction.  Choose 
alternate routes on 2100 East and 2300 East 
for left turn movements.    
 
To avoid delays, choose alternate travel 
times or routes. 
 
Safety 
 
Safety is a top priority for Salt Lake City 
Public Utilities. We appreciate efforts to keep 
pedestrians, particularly children, away from 
construction equipment and work areas. If 
you see any trespassing in construction 
areas, please report to the police dispatcher 
at 801-799-4600. 
 
Easements 
 
Work will be conducted in existing City and 
Utah Department of Transportation Right-of-
Way.   
 
 
CONTACT INFORMATION: 

Public Involvement Hotline: 
800-466-4758. 
Project web site:  www.slch2o.com 

 
 
For water, sewer or flooding emergencies:   
Call 801-483-6700  
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